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Hitler's War in Africa 1941–1942 David Mitchelhill-Green
2021-08-04 Adolf Hitler’s war in Africa arose from the
urgent need to reinforce the Italian dictator, Benito
Mussolini, whose 1940 invasion of Egypt had been soundly
beaten. Of secondary importance to his ideological dream
of conquering the Soviet Union, Germany’s Führer rushed
a small mechanised force into the unfamiliar North
African theatre to stave off defeat and avert any
political fallout. This fresh account begins with the
arrival of the largely unprepared German formations,
soon to be stricken by disease and heavily reliant upon
captured materiel, as they fought a bloody series of
see-sawing battles across the Western Desert. David
Mitchelhill-Green has gathered a wealth of personal
narratives from both sides as he follows the brash
exploits of General Erwin Rommel, intent on retaking
churchills-wizards-the-british-genius-for-deception-1914-1945-nicholas-rankin

Libya; the Nile firmly in his sights. Against this
backdrop is the brutal human experience of war itself.
British Subversive Propaganda during the Second World
War Kirk Robert Graham 2021-08-11 This book offers the
first in-depth intellectual and cultural history of
British subversive propaganda during the Second World
War. Focussing on the Political Warfare Executive (PWE),
it tells the story of British efforts to undermine
German morale and promote resistance against Nazi
hegemony. Staffed by civil servants, journalists,
academics and anti-fascist European exiles, PWE oversaw
the BBC European Service alongside more than forty
unique clandestine radio stations; they maintained a
prolific outpouring of subversive leaflets and other
printed propaganda; and they trained secret agents in
psychological warfare. British policy during the
occupation of Germany stemmed in part from the wartime
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insights and experiences of these propagandists. Rather
than analyse military strategy or tactics, British
Subversive Propaganda during the Second World War draws
on a wealth of archival material from collections in
Germany and Britain to develop a critical genealogy of
British ideas about Germany and National Socialism.
British propagandists invoked discourses around history,
morality, psychology, sexuality and religion in order to
conceive of an audience susceptible to morale
subversion. Revealing much about the contours of midcentury European thought and the origins of our own
heavily propagandised world, this book provides unique
insights for anyone researching British history, the
Second World War, or the fight against fascism.
Lisbon Neill Lochery 2011-11-01 Lisbon had a pivotal
role in the history of World War II, though not a gun
was fired there. The only European city in which both
the Allies and the Axis power operated openly, it was
temporary home to much of Europe's exiled royalty, over
one million refugees seeking passage to the U.S., and a
host of spies, secret police, captains of industry,
bankers, prominent Jews, writers and artists, escaped
POWs, and black marketeers. An operations officer
writing in 1944 described the daily scene at Lisbon's
airport as being like the movie "Casablanca," times
twenty. In this riveting narrative, renowned historian
Neill Lochery draws on his relationships with high-level
Portuguese contacts, access to records recently
uncovered from Portuguese secret police and banking
archives, and other unpublished documents to offer a
revelatory portrait of the War's back stage. And he
tells the story of how Portugal, a relatively poor
European country trying frantically to remain neutral
amidst extraordinary pressures, survived the war not
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only physically intact but significantly wealthier. The
country's emergence as a prosperous European Union
nation would be financed in part, it turns out, by a
cache of Nazi gold.
Churchill, Master and Commander Anthony Tucker-Jones
2021-11-25 'Masterful research, impeccable detail, with
a beautifully flowing narrative of which Churchill
himself would have been proud.' - Professor Peter
Caddick-Adams From his earliest days Winston Churchill
was an extreme risk taker and he carried this into
adulthood. Today he is widely hailed as Britain's
greatest wartime leader and politician. Deep down
though, he was foremost a warlord. Just like his ally
Stalin, and his arch enemies Hitler and Mussolini,
Churchill could not help himself and insisted on
personally directing the strategic conduct of World War
II. For better or worse he insisted on being political
master and military commander. Again like his wartime
contemporaries, he had a habit of not heeding the advice
of his generals. The results of this were disasters in
Norway, North Africa, Greece and Crete during 1940–41.
His fruitless Dodecanese campaign in 1943 also ended in
defeat. Churchill's pig-headedness over supporting the
Italian campaign in defiance of the Riviera landings
culminated in him threatening to resign and bring down
the British Government. Yet on occasions he got it just
right, his refusal to surrender in 1940, the British
miracle at Dunkirk and victory in the Battle of Britain,
showed that he was a much-needed decisive leader. Nor
did he shy away from difficult decisions, such as the
destruction of the French Fleet to prevent it falling
into German hands and his subsequent war against Vichy
France. In this fascinating new book, acclaimed
historian Anthony Tucker-Jones explores the record of
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Winston Churchill as a military commander, assessing how
the military experiences of his formative years shaped
him for the difficult military decisions he took in
office. This book assesses his choices in the some of
the most controversial and high-profile campaigns of
World War II, and how in high office his decision making
was both right and wrong.
Royal Naval Officers from War to War, 1918-1939 Mike
Farquharson-Roberts 2015-08-11 In the context of their
war experience in the First World War, the changes and
developments of the Executive branch of the Royal Navy
between the world wars are examined and how these made
them fit for the test of the Second World War are
critically assessed.
The Battle of Britain James Holland 2011-03-15 A
groundbreaking new account of the Battle of Britain from
acclaimed historian James Holland The Battle of Britain
paints a stirring picture of an extraordinary summer
when the fate of the world hung by a thread. Historian
James Holland has now written the definitive account of
those months based on extensive new research from around
the world including thousands of new interviews with
people on both sides of the battle. If Britain's
defenses collapsed, Hitler would have dominated all of
Europe. With France facing defeat and British forces
pressed back to the Channel, there were few who believed
Britain could survive; but, thanks to a sophisticated
defensive system and the combined efforts of the Royal
Air Force, the Royal Navy and the defiance of a new
Prime Minister, Britain refused to give in. From clashes
between coastal convoys and Schnellboote in the Channel
to astonishing last stands in Flanders, slaughter by Uboats in an icy Atlantic and dramatic aerial battles
over England, The Battle of Britain tells this epic
churchills-wizards-the-british-genius-for-deception-1914-1945-nicholas-rankin

World War II story in a fresh and compelling voice.
Operation Sealion Leo McKinstry 2014-08-14 'Superbly
written and gripping' Daily Express The thrilling true
account of Hitler's first defeat. In the summer of 1940,
the Nazi war machine was at its zenith. France, Denmark,
Norway and the Low Countries were all under occupation
after a series of lightning military campaigns. Only
Britain stood in the way of the complete triumph of Nazi
tyranny. But for the first time in the war, Hitler did
not prevail. The traditional narrative of 1940 holds
that Britain was only saved from German conquest by the
pluck of RAF Fighter Command during the Battle of
Britain. The image of Dad's Army recruits training with
broomsticks is a classic symbol of the nation's supposed
desperation in the face of the threat from Operation
Sealion, as the German plan for invasion was code-named.
Yet as Leo McKinstry details, the British were far more
ruthless and proficient than is usually recognised. The
brilliance of the RAF was not an exception but part of a
pattern of magnificent organisation. In almost every
sphere of action, such as the destruction of the French
naval fleet or the capture of German spies, Britain's
approach reflected an uncompromising spirit of purpose
and resolution. Using a wealth of primary materials from
both British and German archives, Leo McKinstry provides
a ground-breaking new assessment of the six fateful
months in mid-1940, beginning with Winston Churchill's
accession to power in May and culminating in Germany's
abandonment of Operation Sealion.
Ben Macintyre's Espionage Files Ben Macintyre 2012-11-18
Agent Zigzag: One December night in 1942, a Nazi
parachutist landed in a Cambridgeshire field. His
mission: to sabotage the British war effort. His name
was Eddie Chapman, but he would shortly become MI5's
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Agent Zigzag. Dashing and louche, courageous and
unpredictable, inside the traitor was a hero, inside the
villain, a man of conscience: the problem for Chapman,
his many lovers and his spymasters, was knowing where
one ended and the other began. Ben Macintyre weaves
together diaries, letters, photographs, memories and
top-secret MI5 files to create the exhilarating account
of Britain's most sensational double agent. Operation
Mincemeat: One overcast April morning in 1943, a
fisherman notices a corpse floating in the sea off the
coast of Spain. When the body is brought ashore, he is
identified as a British soldier, Major William Martin of
the Royal Marines. A leather attaché case, secured to
his belt, reveals an intelligence goldmine: top-secret
documents Allied invasion plans. But Major William
Martin never existed. The body is that of a dead Welsh
tramp and every single document is fake. Operation
Mincemeat is the incredible true story of the most
extraordinary deception ever planned by Churchill's
spies - an outrageous lie that travelled from a
Whitehall basement, all the way to Hitler's desk. Double
Cross: D-Day, 6 June 1944, the turning point of the
Second World War, was a victory of arms. But it was also
a triumph for a different kind of operation: one of
deceit... At the heart of the deception was the 'Double
Cross System', a team of double agents whose bravery,
treachery, greed and inspiration succeeded in convincing
the Nazis that Calais and Norway, not Normandy, were the
targets of the 150,000-strong Allied invasion force.
These were not conventional warriors, but their
masterpiece of deceit saved thousands of lives. Their
codenames were Bronx, Brutus, Treasure, Tricycle and
Garbo. This is their story.
Burn the Sea James Hayward 2016-02-03 In the whole
churchills-wizards-the-british-genius-for-deception-1914-1945-nicholas-rankin

course of the war,’ conceded Britain’s chief press
censor, ‘there was no story which gave me so much
trouble as that of the attempted German invasion,
flaming oil on the water and 30,000 burned Germans.’
Sparked by the Directorate of Military Intelligence and
MI6, rumours that Britain had set fire to the English
Channel to defeat a German invasion in 1940 quickly
spread around the world. Highly popular in America, the
incendiary ‘Big Lie’ became Britain’s first significant
propaganda victory of the Second World War. Yet the
unlikely deception was founded in fact. Dead German
soldiers were washed ashore on British beaches, a secret
Petroleum Warfare Department tested lethal flame
barrages on land and sea, and fire ships were hastily
dispatched to enemy ports as part of Operation Lucid.
British intelligence agencies even managed to plant the
burning sea story on their opposite numbers in Nazi
Germany. Burn the Sea is the definitive account of the
origin, circulation and astonishing longevity of the
myth of the ‘invasion that failed’ in 1940, as well as
its remarkable revival in 1992.
Second World War British Military Camouflage Isla
Forsyth 2017-03-09 Second World War British Military
Camouflage offers an original approach to the cultures
and geographies of military conflict, through a study of
the history of camouflage. Isla Forsyth narrates the
scientific biography of Dr Hugh Cott (1900-1987),
eminent zoologist and artist turned camoufleur, and
entwines this with the lives of other camouflage
practitioners, to trace the sites of camouflage's
developments. Moving through the scientists' fieldsite,
the committee boardroom, the military training site and
the soldiers' battlefield, this book uncovers the
history of this ambiguous military invention, and
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subverts a long-dominant narrative of camouflage as
solely a protective technology. This study demonstrates
that, as camouflage transformed battlefields into
unsettling theatres of war, there were lasting
consequences not only for military technology and
knowledge, but also for the ethics of battle and the
individuals enrolled in this process.
Double Cross Ben Macintyre 2012-01-01 The number one
bestselling author of Agent Zigzag and Operation
Mincemeat exposes the true story of the D Day Spies.
A Genius for Deception Nicholas Rankin 2009-11-10 In
February 1942, intelligence officer Victor Jones erected
150 tents behind British lines in North Africa. "Hiding
tanks in Bedouin tents was an old British trick," writes
Nicholas Rankin. German general Erwin Rommel not only
knew of the ploy, but had copied it himself. Jones knew
that Rommel knew. In fact, he counted on it--for these
tents were empty. With the deception that he was
carrying out a deception, Jones made a weak point look
like a trap. In A Genius for Deception, Nicholas Rankin
offers a lively and comprehensive history of how Britain
bluffed, tricked, and spied its way to victory in two
world wars. As Rankin shows, a coherent program of
strategic deception emerged in World War I, resting on
the pillars of camouflage, propaganda, secret
intelligence, and special forces. All forms of deception
found an avid sponsor in Winston Churchill, who carried
his enthusiasm for deceiving the enemy into World War
II. Rankin vividly recounts such little-known episodes
as the invention of camouflage by two French artistsoldiers, the creation of dummy airfields for the
Germans to bomb during the Blitz, and the fabrication of
an army that would supposedly invade Greece. Strategic
deception would be key to a number of WWII battles,
churchills-wizards-the-british-genius-for-deception-1914-1945-nicholas-rankin

culminating in the massive misdirection that proved
critical to the success of the D-Day invasion in 1944.
Deeply researched and written with an eye for telling
detail, A Genius for Deception shows how the British
used craft and cunning to help win the most devastating
wars in human history.
Escape Artist Peter Monteath 2018-07-30 The neverbefore-told story of World War II escape artist
extraordinaire, Johnny Peck.In August 1941, an eighteenyear-old Australian soldier made his first prison break
an audacious night-time escape from a German prisonerof-war camp in Crete. Astoundingly, this was only the
first of many escapes.An infantryman in the 2/7
Battalion, Johnny Peck was first thrown into battle
against Italian forces in the Western Desert. Campaigns
against Hitlers Wehrmacht and Luftwaffe in Greece and
Crete followed. When Crete fell to the Germans at the
end of May 1941, Peck was trapped on the island with
hundreds of other men. On the run, they depended on
their wits, the kindness of strangers, and sheer good
luck.When Pecks luck ran out, he was taken captive by
the Germans, then the Italians. Later, after his release
from a Piedmontese jail following the Italian Armistice
of 1943, and at immense risk to his own life, Peck
devoted himself to helping POWs cross the Alps to
safety. Captured once more, Peck was sentenced to death
and detained in Milans notorious, Gestapo-run San
Vittore prison until escaping again, this time into
Switzerland.Historian Peter Monteath reveals the actionpacked tale of one young Australian soldier and his
remarkable war.
Studies in Intelligence, Journal of the American
Intelligence Professional, Unclassified Extracts from
Studies in Intelligence, V. 53, No. 3 (September 2009)
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Center for the Study of Intelligence (U.S.) 2009-11-06
Britain's War Machine David Edgerton 2011-09-09 The
familiar image of the British in the Second World War is
that of the plucky underdog taking on German might.
David Edgerton's bold, compelling new history shows the
conflict in a new light, with Britain as a very wealthy
country, formidable in arms, ruthless in pursuit of its
interests, and in command of a global production system.
Rather than belittled by a Nazi behemoth, Britain
arguably had the world's most advanced mechanized
forces. It had not only a great empire, but allies large
and small. Edgerton shows that Britain fought on many
fronts and its many home fronts kept it exceptionally
well supplied with weapons, food and oil, allowing it to
mobilize to an extraordinary extent. It created and
deployed a vast empire of machines, from the humble
tramp steamer to the battleship, from the rifle to the
tank, made in colossal factories the world over.
Scientists and engineers invented new weapons,
encouraged by a government and prime minister
enthusiastic about the latest technologies. The British,
indeed Churchillian, vision of war and modernity was
challenged by repeated defeat at the hands of less wellequipped enemies. Yet the end result was a vindication
of this vision. Like the United States, a powerful
Britain won a cheap victory, while others paid a great
price. Putting resources, machines and experts at the
heart of a global rather than merely imperial story,
Britain's War Machine demolishes timeworn myths about
wartime Britain and gives us a groundbreaking and often
unsettling picture of a great power in action.
Churchill's War Lab Taylor Downing 2010-05-06 The man,
and the only man we have for this hour.' Indefatigable
patriot, seasoned soldier, incomparable orator and
churchills-wizards-the-british-genius-for-deception-1914-1945-nicholas-rankin

leader of men - Winston Churchill's greatness in leading
Britain's coalition government to triumphant victory in
the Second World War is undisputed. Yet Churchill's
enduring legacy to the world is attributable at least in
equal part to his unshakeable belief in the science of
war. From the development of radar and the breakthroughs
at Bletchley Park to the study of the D-Day beaches and
the use of bouncing bombs, this brilliant and gripping
narrative reveals the Second World War as an explosive
phase of scientific history, an unprecedented crucible
for change that involved a knife-edge race to the
finish.
"A" Force Whitney Bendeck 2013-10-15 June 1940. The
Italians declared war on the British. Completely
unprepared for war, the British had only 35,000 troops
to defend Egypt. Opposing them, the Italian army in
Libya numbered at least 215,000; in East Africa, the
Italians could muster another 200,000 men against a
meager 19,000 British and commonwealth troops positioned
in the Sudan and East Africa. Out-numbered and unlikely
to receive sizable reinforcements of men or desperately
needed supplies, it is surprising that the British
survived. But they did. How? They got creative. Under
the leadership of General Archibald P. Wavell, the
commander-in-chief of the Middle East, the British set
out to greatly exaggerate the size of their forces,
supply levels, and state of battle readiness. When their
deceitful charades proved successful, Wavell turned
trickery into a profession and created an entirely new
agency dedicated to carrying out deception. “A” Force:
The Origins of British Military Deception during the
Second World War looks at how and why the British first
employed deception in WWII. More specifically, it traces
the development of the "A" Force organization - the
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first British organization to practice both tactical and
strategic deception in the field. Formed in Cairo in
1941, "A" Force was headed by an unconventional colonel
named Dudley Wrangel Clarke. Because there was no
precedent for Clarke's "A" Force, it truly functioned on
a trial-and-error basis. The learning curve was steep,
but Clarke was up for the challenge. By the Battle of El
Alamein, British deception had reach maturity. Moreover,
it was there that the deceptionists established the
deception blueprint later used by the London planners
used to plan and execute Operation Bodyguard, the
campaign to conceal Allied intentions regarding the
well-known D-day landing at Normandy. In contrast to
earlier deception histories that have tended to focus on
Britain’s later deception coups (Bodyguard), thus giving
the impression that London masterminded Britain’s
deception efforts, this work clearly shows that British
deception was forged much earlier in the deserts of
Africa under the leadership of Dudley Clarke, not
London. Moreover, it was born not out of opportunity,
but out of sheer desperation. A” Force explores an area
of deception history that has often been neglected.
While older studies and documentaries focused on the Dday deception campaign and Britain’s infamous doubleagents, this work explores the origins of Britain’s
deception activities to reveal how the British became
such masterful deceivers.
A History of the Royal Navy: World War I Mike
Farquharson-Roberts 2014-07-08 World War I is one of the
iconic conflicts of the modern era. For many years the
war at sea has been largely overlooked; yet, at the
outbreak of that war, the British Government had
expected and intended its military contribution to be
largely naval. This was a war of ideologies fought by
churchills-wizards-the-british-genius-for-deception-1914-1945-nicholas-rankin

and for empires. Britain was not defending simply an
island; it was defending a far flung empire. Without the
navy such an undertaking would have been impossible. In
many respects the Royal Navy fought along the longest
'front' of any fighting force of the Great War, and it
acted as the leader of a large alliance of navies. The
Royal Navy fought in the North and South Atlantic, in
the North and South Pacific, its ships traversed the
globe from Australia to England, and its presence
extended the war to every continent except Antarctica.
Because of the Royal Navy, Britain could finance and
resource not only its own war effort, but that of its
allies. Following the naval arms race in the early 20th
century, both Britain and Germany were equipped with the
latest naval technology, including revolutionary new
vessels such as dreadnoughts and diesel-powered
submarines. Although the Royal Navy's operations in
World War I were global, a significant proportion of the
fleet's strength was concentrated in the Grand Fleet,
which confronted the German High Seas Fleet across the
North Sea. At the Battle of Jutland in 1916 the Royal
Navy, under the command of Admiral Jellicoe, fought an
iconic, if inconclusive battle for control of shipping
routes. The navy might not have been able to win the
war, but, as Winston Churchill put it, she 'could lose
it in an afternoon'. The Royal Navy was British power
and prestige. 43,244 British navy personnel would lose
their lives fighting on the seas in World War I. This
book tells their story and places the Royal Navy back at
the heart of the British war effort, showing that
without the naval dimension the First World War would
not have been a truly global conflict.
Operation Mincemeat Ben Macintyre 2010-01-18 **Soon to
be a major film, starring Colin Firth, Matthew
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Macfadyen, Kelly Macdonald, Penelope Wilson, Johnny
Flynn and Jason Isaacs** A RICHARD AND JUDY BOOK CLUB
SELECTION A SUNDAY TIMES NO. 1 BESTSELLER 'Astonishing
... Sheds riveting new light on this breathtaking plan'
Daily Mail 'A rollicking read' Max Hastings, Sunday
Times 'Brilliant and almost absurdly entertaining' New
Yorker _______________________ April, 1943: a sardine
fisherman spots the corpse of a British soldier floating
in the sea off the coast of Spain and sets off a train
of events that would change the course of the Second
World War. Operation Mincemeat was the most successful
wartime deception ever attempted, and the strangest. It
hoodwinked the Nazi espionage chiefs, sent German troops
hurtling in the wrong direction, and saved thousands of
lives by deploying a secret agent who was different, in
one crucial respect, from any spy before or since: he
was dead. His mission: to convince the Germans that
instead of attacking Sicily, the Allied armies planned
to invade Greece. This is the true story of the most
extraordinary deception ever planned by Churchill's
spies: an outrageous lie that travelled from a Whitehall
basement all the way to Hitler's desk.
A Genius for Deception Nicholas Rankin 2009-11-10 In
February 1942, intelligence officer Victor Jones erected
150 tents behind British lines in North Africa. "Hiding
tanks in Bedouin tents was an old British trick," writes
Nicholas Rankin. German general Erwin Rommel not only
knew of the ploy, but had copied it himself. Jones knew
that Rommel knew. In fact, he counted on it--for these
tents were empty. With the deception that he was
carrying out a deception, Jones made a weak point look
like a trap. In A Genius for Deception, Nicholas Rankin
offers a lively and comprehensive history of how Britain
bluffed, tricked, and spied its way to victory in two
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world wars. As Rankin shows, a coherent program of
strategic deception emerged in World War I, resting on
the pillars of camouflage, propaganda, secret
intelligence, and special forces. All forms of deception
found an avid sponsor in Winston Churchill, who carried
his enthusiasm for deceiving the enemy into World War
II. Rankin vividly recounts such little-known episodes
as the invention of camouflage by two French artistsoldiers, the creation of dummy airfields for the
Germans to bomb during the Blitz, and the fabrication of
an army that would supposedly invade Greece. Strategic
deception would be key to a number of WWII battles,
culminating in the massive misdirection that proved
critical to the success of the D-Day invasion in 1944.
Deeply researched and written with an eye for telling
detail, A Genius for Deception shows how the British
used craft and cunning to help win the most devastating
wars in human history.
H.V. Hesketh-Prichard: Amazing Stories Simon Sweetman
2012-05-01 Hesketh Vernon Hesketh-Prichard (1876-1922).
It turns out that this curious combination of names is a
contrivance and so it attracts twentieth-first century
doubt. His Edwardian friends shortened it to Hex. But
there is little to doubt about his achievements. While
still at school he was asked to play cricket for
Scotland. Playing in 86 first-class matches as a
pastime, mostly for Hampshire, his fast bowling secured
339 wickets at twenty-two, though his batting drew
comparisons with shovelling. He played country-house and
weekend cricket with artistic and authorial cronies as
well as some of the best amateur cricketers of the day.
Around his cricket he fitted in a remarkably diverse
range of activities. Giving up life in a solicitor’s
office, he had a ‘gap year’ in Spain and Portugal when
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these were distant countries and went on to Morocco
where he tried the local narcotic. His experiences set
him on a lifetime of travelling. In Argentina he sought
a giant sloth; in Haiti he discovered voodoo and found
that ‘black ruled white’; in eastern Canada he visited
the tundra and its migrating caribou. He wrote up his
travels for newspapers, magazines and academic journals
and drew on his findings to write, with his mother, pulp
fiction – serialised in the days before broadcast media
– whose popularity rivalled the mighty Conan Doyle. His
concerns ‘triggered’ early conservation legislation.
Twice decorated in the Great War, he did much to raise
the effectiveness of Allied sniping to German standards.
Simon Sweetman traces a life from near penury in
infancy, via the Channel Islands, the pre-independence
Dublin social ‘season’ and an unlikely marriage into the
aristocracy, to its tragic end at 45.
Out of the Shadows Neill Lochery 2017-02-23 'Lisbon and
Portugal's best days are behind them' is a common theme
put forward by writers who focus their attention on the
golden era of Portuguese discoveries, the Empire and the
role of Lisbon as a major Atlantic power. Neill
Lochery's book demonstrates that Portugal is not
suffering from such inevitable decline. Out of the
Shadows is a full account of post-authoritarian
democratic Portugal (1974 to Present) following the
Carnation Revolution which began on April 25th 1974 and
based on documentary sources, personal accounts and
unpublished documents from the National Archive in Kew.
In 1974 a dramatic overnight coup led to the fall of the
'Estado Novo' dictatorship in Portugal - in Lisbon the
events became known as the Carnation Revolution. As the
colonies collapsed, the United States helped airlift
13,000 refugees from Angola back to Portugal as US
churchills-wizards-the-british-genius-for-deception-1914-1945-nicholas-rankin

Secretary of State Henry Kissinger maneuvered to advance
the moderate side of the government in Lisbon over the
radicals and thus guarantee US interests. As Neill
Lochery argues, one of the major misunderstandings of
the post-revolution era in Portugal has been the
concentration on domestic over international factors in
helping to shape its story. Having emerged from its
twentieth century financial crisis and bail out and thus
'out of the shadows', he argues that Portugal is a
country of huge relevance to the present day and of
great future significance to the European continent.
Indeed, the strengthening of bonds between Portugal and
its European neighbours can be seen to be more important
than ever, given the heightened tensions in European
politics, the refugee crisis and the prospect of a
changing European Union.
Edinburgh Companion to Twentieth-Century British and
American War Literature Adam Piette 2012-03-07 The first
reference to literary and cultural representations of
war in 20th-century English & US literature and
film.Covering the two World Wars, the Spanish Civil War,
the Cold War, the Vietnam War, the Troubles in Northern
Ireland and the War on Terror, this Companion reveals
the influence of modern wars on the imagination.These
newly researched and innovative essays connect ’high’
literary studies to the engagement of film and theatre
with warfare, extensively covers the literary and
cultural evaluation of the technologies of war and open
the literary field to genre fiction.Divided into 5
sections: 20th-Century Wars and Their Literatures;
Bodies, Behaviours, Cultures; The Cultural Impact of the
Technologies of Modern War; The Spaces of Modern War &
Genres of War Culture.Key Features: * All-new original
essays commissioned from major critics and cultural
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historians.* Reflects the way war studies are currently
being taught and researched: in the volume’s approach,
structure and breadth of coverage.* For scholars: core
arguments and detailed research topics.* For students:
Historically grounded topic- and genre-based essays,
useful forstudying the modern period and war modules.
Special Operations in World War II Andrew L. Hargreaves
2013-10-28 British and American commanders first used
modern special forces in support of conventional
military operations during World War II. Since then,
although special ops have featured prominently in
popular culture and media coverage of wars, the academic
study of irregular warfare has remained as elusive as
the practitioners of special operations themselves. This
book is the first comprehensive study of the
development, application, and value of Anglo-American
commando and special forces units during the Second
World War. Special forces are intensively trained,
specially selected military units performing
unconventional and often high-risk missions. In this
book, Andrew L. Hargreaves not only describes tactics
and operations but also outlines the distinctions
between commandos and special forces, traces their
evolution during the war, explains how the AngloAmerican alliance functioned in the creation and use of
these units, looks at their command and control
arrangements, evaluates their impact, and assesses their
cost-effectiveness. The first real impetus for the
creation of British specialist formations came in the
desperate summer of 1940 when, having been pushed out of
Europe following defeat in France and the Low Countries,
Britain began to turn to irregular forces in an effort
to wrest back the strategic initiative from the enemy.
The development of special forces by the United States
churchills-wizards-the-british-genius-for-deception-1914-1945-nicholas-rankin

was also a direct consequence of defeat. After Pearl
Harbor, Hargreaves shows, the Americans found themselves
in much the same position as Britain had been in 1940:
shocked, outnumbered, and conventionally defeated, they
were unable to come to grips with the enemy on a large
scale. By the end of the war, a variety of these units
had overcome a multitude of evolutionary hurdles and
made valuable contributions to practically every theater
of operation. In describing how Britain and the United
States worked independently and cooperatively to invent
and put into practice a fundamentally new way of waging
war, this book demonstrates the two nations’
flexibility, adaptability, and ability to innovate
during World War II.
R.G Collingwood and the Second World War Peter Johnson
2020-12-10 R.G Collingwood's prolific works have shaped
the debate about the nature of civilisation and its
status as an ideal governing art, morality and social
and political existence. As one of the few philosophers
to subject civilisation and barbarism to close analysis,
R.G Collingwood was acutely aware of the
interrelationship between philosophy and history. In
Peter Johnson's highly original work, R.G Collingwood
and the Second World War: Facing Barbarism, Johnson
combines historical, biographical and philosophical
discussion in order to illuminate Collingwood's thinking
and create the first in-depth analysis of R.G
Collingwood's responses to the Second World War. Peter
Johnson examines how R.G Collingwood's responses to the
war developed from his early rejection of appeasement as
a policy for dealing with Hitler's Germany, through his
view of Britain's prosecution of the war once the battle
with Nazism had been joined, and finally to his picture
of a future liberal society in which civility is its
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overriding ideal.
Sweet and Bitter Island Tabitha Morgan 2010-07-12 On a
sweltering day in July, 1878 the men of the 42nd Royal
Highlanders - the Black Watch - waded ashore at Larnaca
Bay to begin the British occupation of Cyprus. Today,
Britons on sunbeds colonise the same stretch of sand,
the latest visitors to an island which has long held a
special place in the English imagination - and a
controversial role in British imperial ambitions.
Drawing on largely unpublished material, Tabitha Morgan
reflects on why successive administrations failed, so
catastrophically, to engage with their Cypriot subjects,
and how social segregation, confusion about Cypriot
identity and the poor calibre of so many administrators
all contributed to the bloody conflict that led,
finally, to Cypriot independence in 1960. Sweet and
Bitter Island explores for the first time the unique
bond between Britain and Cyprus and the complex,
sometimes tense, relationship between the two nations
which endures to the present day. Extensively researched
and lyrically written, this is the definitive portrait
of British colonial life on the Mediterranean island.
Churchill's Wizards Nicholas Rankin 2008-09-18 The real
story of how Winston Churchill and the British mastered
deception to defeat the Nazis - by conning the Kaiser,
hoaxing Hitler and using brains to outwit brawn. By June
1940, most of Europe had fallen to the Nazis and Britain
stood alone. So, with Winston Churchill in charge the
British bluffed their way out of trouble, drawing on the
trickery which had helped them win the First World War.
They broadcast outrageous British propaganda on pretend
German radio stations, broke German secret codes and
eavesdropped on their messages. Every German spy in
Britain was captured and many were used to send back
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false information to their controllers. Forged documents
misled their intelligence. Bogus wireless traffic from
entire phantom armies, dummy airfields with model
planes, disguised ships and inflatable rubber tanks
created a vital illusion of strength. Culminating in the
spectacular misdirection that was so essential to the
success of D-Day in 1944, Churchill's Wizards: The
British Genius for Deception 1914-1945 is a thrilling
work of popular military history filled with almost
unbelievable stories of bravery, creativity and
deception. Nicholas Rankin is the author of Dead Man's
Chest, Telegram From Guernica and Ian Fleming's
Commandos. 'This is a story clamouring to be told. We
could not have imagined the scope of the inventiveness,
the daring of these people's imaginations . . . I could
not stop reading this book.' Doris Lessing
Gold Run Robert Pearson 2015-06-04 Gold Run is the true
story of arguably one of the greatest gold snatches in
history. It is a tale of immense bravery, endurance and
great leadership of loyal Norwegians, plus a little good
fortune and help from the British against intrigue and
overwhelming odds. The German invasion of Norway on the
night of April 8th/9th 1940 almost took Norway
completely unawares; had it not been for the defiance of
one small coastal battery, the Norwegian Royal Family,
Government, and nearly 50 tons of Gold bullion would
have had no chance to escape. In desperate haste the
Royal Family fled Oslo by rail, dodging bombs and
strafing, eventually reaching the port of Molde which
was subsequently devastated by fire bombing. The gold
with extraordinary ingenuity was moved by road, rail and
fishing boat, hotly pursued by the Germans. Its weight
and the need for total secrecy created unique
transportation problems. After several instances of near
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disaster, the Norwegians managed to get the gold to the
coast where the Royal Navy came to the rescue. Such was
the difficulty of extricating the bullion, it was not
possible to load it in one cargo, and it was taken off
in three Royal Navy Cruisers, HMS Enterprise, Galatea
and Glasgow, from different locations. The ships were
attacked in port, then constantly harassed and bombed by
the Luftwaffe as they made their way back to the UK. The
loss of the bullion was a blow to the Germans. They had
gained a country, but lost a King, a government and huge
amount of bullion that would have financed their war
machine. That loss is directly attributed to a visionary
bank chief, a Colonel, a hastily assembled body of
Norwegians and the ships and men of the Royal Navy, ever
resourceful, brave and loyal to their respective
countries. This is their story. Robert Pearson is a high
school teacher and writer, who researches Norway in the
Second World War. He is particularly passionate about
the roles that the Norwegians and British played during
the War, Naval Intelligence and the Special Operations
Executive Ð better known as SOE.
Ian Fleming and Operation Golden Eye Mark Simmons
2018-11-19 The elaborate Allied schemes to keep Spain
and Portugal out of WWII—featuring the real-life spy
work of Ian Fleming, creator of James Bond. Historian
Mark Simmons reveals the various Allied operations
designed to keep the Iberian Peninsula out of WWII. It
is a tale of widespread bribery of high ranking Spanish
officials, the duplicity of Adm. Wilhelm Canaris, head
of the Abwehr, and an elaborate scheme developed by a
Naval Intelligence commander who would later create the
iconic spy character. Ian Fleming and Alan Hillgarth
were the architects of Operation Golden Eye, the
sabotage and disruption scheme that would have been put
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in place, had Germany invaded Spain. Fleming visited the
Iberian Peninsula and Tangiers during the war, in what
was arguably the closest he came to being a real secret
agent. It was these visits that supplied much of the
background material for his James Bond novels. Fleming
even called his home on Jamaica where he created 007
“Goldeneye.” The book begins in October 1940, when
Hitler met with Spanish dictator Francisco Franco. At
that time, an alliance between Germany and Spain seemed
possible. In response, Adm. Godfrey of British Naval
Intelligence created Operation Tracer, in which a
listening and observation post would be buried in the
Rock of Gibraltar, should it fall to the Germans.
Simmons also explores the SIS and SOE operations in
Portugal and the vital Wolfram wars. Though Operation
Golden Eye was eventually put on standby in 1943, its
intrigue and intricacy are both fascinating and
enlightening.
David Stirling Gavin Mortimer 2022-05-26 Aristocrat,
gambler, innovator and special forces legend, the life
of David Stirling should need no retelling. His
formation of the Special Air Service in the summer of
1941 led to a new form of warfare and Stirling is
remembered as the father of special forces soldiering.
But was he really a military genius or in fact a
shameless self-publicist who manipulated people, and the
truth, for this own ends? In this gripping and
controversial biography Gavin Mortimer analyses
Stirling's complex character: the childhood speech
impediment that shaped his formative years, the pressure
from his overbearing mother, his fraught relationship
with his brother, Bill, and the jealousy and inferiority
he felt in the presence of his SAS second-in-command,
the cold-blooded killer Paddy Mayne. Stirling lived
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until old age, receiving a knighthood and plaudits from
military forces around the world before his death in
1990. Yet as Mortimer dazzlingly shows, while Stirling
was instrumental in selling the SAS to Churchill and
senior officers, it was Mayne who really carried the
regiment in the early days. Stirling was at best an
incompetent soldier and at worst a foolhardy one, who
jeopardised his men's live with careless talk and harebrained missions. Drawing on interviews with SAS
veterans who fought with Stirling and men who worked
with him on his post-war projects, and examining
recently declassified governments files about Stirling's
involvement in Aden, Libya and GB75, Mortimer's riveting
biography is incisive, bold, honest and written with his
customary narrative panache. Impeccably researched and
with the courage to challenge the mythical SAS 'brand',
Mortimer brings to bear his unparalleled expertise as
WW2's premier special forces historian to dig beneath
the legend and reveal the real David Stirling, a man who
dared and deceived.
The Spellmount Guide to London in the Second World War
James Beardon 2013-11-04 In the lead up to and
throughout the course of the Second World War, London
was a city transformed, as it simultaneously became the
front line and the command centre of Allied operations.
The scale and speed of London’s transformation are
unparalleled in its history as the government
requisitioned buildings and built defences while bombing
wrought devastation across the city, changing it
forever. This book will guide the reader – as an
armchair tourist or a real one – around wartime London.
Buildings that had a specific wartime use or have a link
to an important event that occurred during the war are
revealed, along with the often secret activities, known
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to only a select few, of the organisations that occupied
them. Structures used as air-raid shelters, iconic
landmarks damaged by enemy bombing and other ways in
which London changed are all brought to life in this
user-friendly guide. Sections cover the seven central
London boroughs, from Hammersmith to Tower Hamlets,
together with chapters on Greater London and on
memorials and museums, accompanied by maps and
photographs of the city then and now.
Visiting the Normandy Invasion Beaches and Battlefields
Gareth Hughes 2016-09-30 This splendid and timely book
will be invaluable to those visiting the battlefields,
sites, museums, memorials and cemeteries of the D-Day
Normandy landings. It is intended for those planning and
leading school groups and similar parties but is also
ideal for individual/family visitors.Rather than list
every site, it provides realistic itineraries to the
best places in the Normandy area. Even these are
flexible to allow party leaders suitable discretion.The
author provides helpful information for each site such
as its context in the War, visitor orientation, the
spiel (the essential facts to engage, inform and
entertain), suggested activity and relevant photos and
maps.This combines to make every visit of maximum
benefit and interest and yet reduce the workload of the
party leaders.There are also valuable tips for lunch
breaks, free time ideas and other helpful pointers.
Geography, Technology and Instruments of Exploration
Fraser MacDonald 2016-04-22 Focusing on aspects of the
functioning of technology, and by looking at instruments
and at instrumental performance, this book addresses the
epistemological questions arising from examining the
technological bases to geographical exploration and
knowledge claims. Questions of geography and exploration
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and technology are addressed in historical and
contemporary context and in different geographical
locations and intellectual cultures. The collection
brings together scholars in the history of geographical
exploration, historians of science, historians of
technology and, importantly, experts with curatorial
responsibilities for, and museological expertise in,
major instrument collections. Ranging in their focus
from studies of astronomical practice to seismography,
meteorological instruments and rockets, from radar to
the hand-held barometer, the chapters of this book
examine the ways in which instruments and questions of
technology - too often overlooked hitherto - offer
insight into the connections between geography and
exploration.
Turnabout and Deception Barton Whaley 2016-07-15 This
title combines two of spymaster Barton Whaley's most
potent analyses of the craft: Turnabout: Crafting the
Double-Cross and When Deception Fails: The Theory of
Outs. Each examination dives into extensive case studies
to establish not only bedrock understandings of
essential espionage principals, but also creates
guidance for their practical application on both
individual and governmental scales. Deception is a basic
tactic used by allies and enemies alike, but when both
protagonist and antagonist ply the same trade, it is the
master of the double-cross who comes out the victor.
Turnabout examines exactly how to turn the tables on an
opponent and use their own deception against them.
Through 38 case studies this monograph dissects the
double-cross to reveal the psychological battle of wits
at its core. No matter how well crafted, however, there
is always a chance that a deception will fail. But
failure is not the end of a deception, and even failed
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deception operations can yield results. When Deception
Fails pores over 60 case studies to determine why a
deception will fail, steps to prevent a failed
operation, and how to turn that failure into a success.
Through his analysis of the Theory of Outs, Whaley
identifies the cunning required to recapture the
initiative rather than allowing an error to turn an
operation into a total loss.
Studies in Intelligence
The Mediterranean Double-Cross System, 1941-1945 Brett
Lintott 2018-10-03 This book describes and analyzes the
history of the Mediterranean "Double-Cross System" of
the Second World War, an intelligence operation run
primarily by British officers which turned captured
German spies into double agents. Through a complex
system of coordination, they were utilized from 1941 to
the end of the war in 1945 to secure Allied territory
through security and counter-intelligence operations,
and also to deceive the German military by passing false
information about Allied military planning and
operations. The primary questions addressed by the book
are: how did the double-cross-system come into
existence; what effects did it have on the intelligence
war and the broader military conflict; and why did it
have those effects? The book contains chapters assessing
how the system came into being and how it was organized,
and also chapters which analyze its performance in
security and counter-intelligence operations, and in
deception.
Stars and Spies Christopher Andrew 2021-10-14 A vastly
entertaining and unique history of spying and showbiz,
from the Elizabethan age to the Cold War and beyond.
'Perfect...read as you settle into James Bond on
Christmas afternoon' Daily Telegraph Books of the Year
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2021 Throughout history, there has been a lively
crossover between show business and espionage. While one
relies on publicity and the other on secrecy both
require high levels of creative thinking, improvisation,
disguise and role-play. This crossover has produced some
of the most extraordinary undercover agents and,
occasionally, disastrous and dangerous failures. Stars
and Spies is the first history of the interplay between
the two worlds, written by two experts in their fields.
We travel back to the golden age of theatre and
intelligence in the reign of Elizabeth I and onwards
into the Restoration. We visit Civil War America,
Tsarist Russia and fin de siècle Paris where some
writers, actors and entertainers become vital agents,
while others are put under surveillance. And as the
story moves through the twentieth century and beyond,
showbiz provides essential cover for agents to gather
information while hiding in plain sight. At the same
time, spying enters mainstream popular culture, in
books, film and on TV. Starring an astonishing cast
including Christopher Marlowe, Aphra Behn, Voltaire,
Mata Hari, Harpo Marx, Somerset Maugham, Graham Greene,
Noel Coward, Alexander Korda, John le Carré and many
others, Stars and Spies is a highly enjoyable
examination of the fascinating links between the
intelligence services and show business.
Churchill's Bestiary Piers Brendon 2018-10-25 'From beak
to tail feather and from flipper to fin, this is a book
that will long be known, read and savoured.' - James W.
Muller, Chairman of the Board of Academic Advisers of
the International Churchill Society Winston Churchill
was known for his great love for and admiration of
animals. In fact, one of Churchill's key characteristics
was his fascination with the animal kingdom - creatures
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of all sorts were a crucial element in his existence. He
was amused, intrigued and enchanted by, sometimes even
besotted with a vast menagerie, from his pet budgerigar,
dogs, cats, fish, butterflies, to his own lion, leopard
and white kangaroos kept at London Zoo, and even more
unusual species. Dwelling and walking amid flora and
fauna was Churchill's ideal form of existence - 'The
world would be better off if it were inhabited only by
animals' - and he signed his letters home as a boy 'The
Pussy Cat'. In this fascinating biography, Dr Piers
Brendon looks deeper into Churchill's love of the animal
kingdom, and at how animals played such a large part in
his everyday life. We encounter the paradox of the
animal-loving-hunter: he hunts foxes yet keeps them as
pets, he likes fishing but loves fish; along with the
man who used analogies to animals time and time again in
his speeches and writings. The picture that emerges
shows another side to the great man, showcasing his wit,
wisdom and wayward genius from a different perspective
and shedding new and fascinating light on the man voted
The Greatest Briton.
Second World War in Contemporary British Fiction
Victoria Stewart 2011-07-01 Focussing on the upsurge of
interest in the Second World War in contemporary British
novels, this monograph considers established writers,
including Muriel Spark, Sarah Waters and Kazuo Ishiguro,
as well as newer voices, such as Liz Jensen and Peter Ho
Da
Multilingual Environments in the Great War Julian Walker
2021-03-25 This book explores the differing ways in
which language has been used to try to make sense of the
First World War. Offering further developments in an
innovative approach to the study of the conflict, it
develops a transnational viewpoint of the experience of
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war to reveal less expected areas of language use during
the conflict. Taking the study of the First World War
far beyond the Western Front, chapters examine
experiences in many regions, including Africa, Armenia,
post-war Australia, Russia and Estonia, and a variety of
contexts, from prisoner-of-war and internment camps, to
food queues and post-war barracks. Drawing upon a wide
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variety of languages, such as Esperanto, Flemish,
Italian, Kiswahili, Portuguese, Romanian and Turkish,
Multilingual Environments in the Great War brings
together language experiences of conflict from both
combatants and the home front, connecting language and
literature with linguistic analysis of the immediacy of
communication.
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